
Dear Residents, 

Today, there was an in-person inquiry regarding the fees associated with pet registration in the 
Village of Alvo, particularly concerning indoor cats. The Village of Alvo would like to provide clarity 
on this matter for all residents who may have similar questions. 

Village of Alvo ordinances that regulate pets and pet registration do not distinguish between indoor 
and outdoor cats, just as they do not differentiate between indoor and outdoor dogs. The 
ordinances explicitly require all Alvo residents to license their cats and dogs and to provide proof of 
rabies vaccination. Adherence to village ordinance as well as law governing the control of rabies 
pursuant to Nebraska Revised Statute (Neb. Rev. Stat.) §§ 71-4401 to 71-4412 is excepted. The 
Village of Alvo also understands that each household's circumstances are unique and reminds all 
residents that if you have any questions that the Village of Alvo website cannot answer, the 
Clerk/Treasurer and the Board of Trustees are the best sources for accurate information. 

The Village of Alvo Board of Trustees encourages community members to continue to be engaged, 
review facts for credibility, use their best judgment, approach things with practical thinking, ask 
questions, and never make assumptions. 

Thank you for your continued support and engagement. 


